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BALI, Indonesia (AP) _ The corpses were gone and the search for victims was over. But 
beer bottles and a pair of scorched tennis shoes still littered the streets of the once-
thriving neighborhood laid to waste by a pair of terrorist explosions. Two days after the 
bombs went off, dozens of onlookers pressed against yellow crime-scene tape Monday to 
get a look at the wreckage where 180 people were killed. Investigators and detectives 
sifted through glass, brick and twisted metal scattered through the streets. 

The site has become both crime scene and memorial, with bouquets of flowers left 
against the perimeter. 

"Sympathy to all the young lives that were lost and the families that have to deal with the 
tragic loss," said a small card attached to a floral arrangement. "A very sad day. Signed, 
Tanya, Paul and Dave." 

Nearby, at one blown-out storefront, a yellow hammock flapped in the breeze. The shells 
of burned-out vehicles _ including a Kijang, the type of minivan authorities say was used 
in the bombing _ were tossed about, along with the carcasses of dozens of motorcycles. 

The storefronts for three blocks around the scene of the blast were boarded up by 
Monday, and employees sat in front with nothing to do. 

At sunset, about 300 people, mostly longtime foreign residents of Bali, held an 
impromptu memorial service on the beach. They stuck candles in the sand and held hands 
in a giant circle, chanting Hindu prayers. 

"I'm shocked," said an American woman who identified herself only as Atta and said she 
lost two friends in the attack. "We thought Bali was immune and sacred and protected. ... 
This is the work of outsiders." 

There was little urgency to the work of investigators, and many policemen sat in the 
shade, seeking relief from the midday heat. The crime scene perimeter was pushed back 
from 50 yards to 200 yards in the afternoon to keep onlookers away. 

A little farther away, other stores were open for business _ such as it was. At the Diah gift 
shop, the 17-year-old son of the owner, Firman Ara, said there hadn't been any tourists 
since the blast. 

"We are worried and afraid for our business," said Ara, the son of the owner. "I'm afraid 
we'll have to close down because of this. We depend so much on tourism. If this closes, I 
don't know what we'll do." 



A handful of people strolled the largely empty beaches. Many complained about the lack 
of security. Throughout Denpasar, there was no sign of checkpoints or additional police 
patrols, other than at the blast site. 

"That's one of my worries. I think if there was more physical security, it would help," 
said Peter van Boven, 39, of Leiden, Netherlands, who was searching for seashells with 
his 4-year-old daughter. 

"We thought about leaving," he said. "But this is our first visit to Bali, and we said that 
we're not going to let this ruin our holiday." 

The scene was far more grim at the city's main hospital, where dozens of empty coffins 
were stacked up. Volunteers lined up to give blood and people crowded around lists of 
the dead and the injured, searching for the names of relatives. 

But few corpses had been identified by Monday, and bodies, many burned beyond 
recognition, were laid out on the floor in the hospital's morgue, covered with sheets. 

Airport officials said nine additional flights were arranged Sunday to get tourists off the 
island, and four extra flights were scheduled for Monday. 

Eventually, Gov. Dewa Beratha said, a monument inscribed with the names of the 
victims will be built on the blast site. 

"We don't want Bali's image to be damaged by this," Beratha said. "We want tourists to 
come back soon." 

	  


